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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Playing Field Committee 
14 April 2021 

 

PRESENT:  Councillors M. Abraham (Chairman), Holborn, Knight and Wood 
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk J. Haslope and D. Wyndham (Cricket Club) 
 
Minute No.  
PFC 20/ 
60. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE - Cllr Blogg submitted apologies. 

61. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST – Declarations are noted 
at the appropriate minute. 
 

62. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 10 MARCH 2021 – Resolved – that the minutes be 
accepted as an accurate record and were signed by the Chairman. 
 

63. PUBLIC FORUM - There was no public speaking 

64. PARK WARDEN’S REPORT – The Park Warden reported that there had been graffiti sprayed on the car 
park over the Easter weekend and large amounts of litter, including alcohol bottles, have been left all over 
the park with the return of the good weather.  Both issues have been reported to the ASB team at ERYC.  
The gates to the tennis courts and skate park were opened on 29 March, but both gates have been damaged 
during the lockdown, with the skate park gate requiring extensive repairs. 
 

65. CLERK’S REPORT 

65.1. Monthly report - The Clerk reported that there was damaged tarmac at the entrance to Grange Lane, 

and a quote for repairs had been requested.  The plastic chain at the car park has been driven over, and 

it was suggested and agreed that an additional post and padlock would be purchased.  The repairs to the 

footpath into the playing field need further work, but this has been discussed with the contractor and 

improvements will be made next time he is in the area.  Finally it was noted that the ERMOS 

certification had been successfully renewed, the Grange Lane CCTV camera had been installed and the 

tree work had been completed. 

65.2. The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was noted.  No concerns were raised. 
 

66. OTHER MATTERS 

66.1. Request to Use form – It was noted that all regular users had completed the form, and that two youth 

football teams had made enquiries, with one signing up to regularly train on the playing fields.  There is 

potential for conflict between football and cricket, but all users are now aware of this.   

D. Wyndham declared an interest in this matter 

66.2. Commuted Sum – It was noted that there is £5,542.16 left in the commuted sum grant and the 

majority of this will be used to fund the repairs to the zip wire.  In addition, it was agreed that the 

remaining money left in the fund should be used to buy new litter bins, new signs for the park and new 

fence panels.  Two smaller litter bins will be attached to the fence of the bowls club and tennis courts 

and a large bin will be installed outside the skate park and the style of these were agreed.  The signs for 

the park will be rationalised and updated.  The location and content of the signs was agreed with the 

decision about the style to be confirmed.  

66.3. Date of Next Meeting – It was agreed that the next meeting would be postponed until the 19th May 

so that it could be held in the Priory Rooms in line with the proposed changes to lockdown restrictions. 

66.4. Men in Sheds – It was agreed that a news article would be added to the website and plans made to 

organise a meeting once restrictions allow. 
 

The meeting closed at : 8.45pm 

Date of next meeting : 19 May 2021 


